BOARD MEETING – KENT STATE SPRING SEMINAR- EMBASSY SUITES, BEACHWOOD, OH APRIL 27, 2010

President Clyde Bellinger called the meeting to order at 7:20 p.m.

ATTENDEES:
Clyde Bellinger, President, Coldwater

Kathy Dixon, Vice President, Westerville

Marcia Soos, Treasurer, Shadyside


Janice Speicher, Secretary, Dublin

Karen Woodward, CE rep, Gahanna

Bobbi Frysinger NW rep, Ft. Shawnee


Kathy Kaluger, SE rep, St. Clairsville

June Allison, SW rep, Yellow Springs

Linda Lutts, Past President

Secretary Janice Speicher distributed board and business meeting minutes from the fall 2009 seminar.  Since there were no additions or corrections, Marcia Soos motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Kathy Dixon.  The minutes were approved.  Clyde mentioned that the membership group e-mail he and Carol Brookhart created is working well.

Treasurer Marcia Soos presented the treasurer’s report dated April 28, 2010 with an ending balance of $21,239.32.  She also distributed a list of members who have paid dues for 2010.  Bobbi Frysinger motioned to approve the minutes with a second from Kathy Kaluger.  The motion carried, and the report is filed for audit.
OLD BUSINESS:

HB 303, which was introduced October 6, 2009, giving the Attorney General the authority to dissolve a mayor’s court that is operating in violation of statutory population, training, or registration requirements, is not active.
Clyde needs to appoint a parliamentarian, and the person needs to be someone who can make sure the association follows Roberts Rules of Order.  Clyde will announce the vacancy at the business meeting tomorrow. 
Karen Woodward mentioned the historian role that was discussed at the fall board meeting.  Since the secretary also has some information, she gave Janice Speicher her binder she had put together containing old meeting minutes, photos, etc.  Janice will check for duplicates, organize and keep the information for now.  

Karen also mentioned the mentoring program that was discussed at the fall board meeting.  After discussion, the board decided we already do mentor our new members.  We, as a whole, just need to expand those efforts and reach out.  Kathy Dixon suggested that at tomorrow’s business meeting to have the new clerks stand and the area representatives then try to be sure and contact the new members.  We could also provide different colored name tags to distinguish the new members at the next conference.
Janice Speicher stated that the new directories are done.  She distributed a copy to each member and the directories will be distributed to the rest of the membership tomorrow.

Linda Lutts mentioned the need to order more blue tote bags with the association lettering.  These bags are given to the new clerks.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to purchase the same amount as the last order with a second from Bobbi Frysinger.  The motion carried and Linda will notify Jackie Fugett, who orders the bags.

NEW BUSINESS:
The association needs to organize the nomination committee.  According to the by-laws, the committee consists of two (2) members from each region, elected by the region, and presented at the annual meeting one (1) year prior to the election of the state officers.  Therefore, the committee must be in place by the 2010 fall conference.  Clyde instructed each area representative to provide him with two names and wants to get this completed so there will be no confusion like there was last fall.
Karen Woodward, chairperson, spoke on behalf of the education committee.  The 2010 fall conference will be at the Dublin Embassy Suites, September 23, 2010 and September 24, 2010.  We have reserved 60 rooms for Wednesday night and 70 rooms for Thursday night at a group rate of $127.99.  The reservation cut-off date for the room rate is September 1, 2010.
- The spring 2011 conference will be held in the northwest region.  If that area wants to host, let the education committee know.  Since Clyde and Bobbi are from that area, they will discuss and let the committee know.  

- The fall 2009 conference went well and all the comments were good.  Karen will make sure the area representatives have the sign in sheets for tomorrow.  

- At the last Kent State there were people who did not attend the awards banquet who were making requests the next day for their gifts, pins, etc.  The board discussed this burden of fulfilling these requests and whose responsibility it is to obtain the awards.  The board suggests that Clyde make an announcement at the business meeting that if a person wants his or her award, then it will be necessary to attend the awards banquet.  
- The education committee has left over items that were certification gifts from previous years.  Karen has created a flyer listing everything and the price so she can have a “garage sale” to sell the items.  She will have the sale announced at the conference.

- Tyler Tech, one of the vendors at the conference, is paying for the Wednesday morning break.

- Karen found a guideline for meeting conduct from OACA (Ohio Association for Court Administration) and adapted it for our organization.  She distributed copies and asked for feedback about including this in our next conference packet.  

- The current balance of the education fund is $1780.00.  

- There are 97 clerks receiving their certifications/re-certifications on Thursday.  Here is the breakdown:


First: 17 clerks

Fourth: 14 clerks
Eighth: 10 clerks


Second: 19 clerks

Sixth:  14 clerks
Tenth:  23 clerks
Linda Lutts voiced her appreciation, and everyone was in agreement, for the education committee and the excellent job the committee does in organizing the conferences. 
According to the by-laws, the members of the education committee are appointed by the president of the association.  The board discussed adding some guidelines for filling vacant positions, including having interested persons submit a letter of interest.  Then, when an opening occurs, the president has a list of people to contact to fill the vacant position.  Clyde mentioned how he has two goals for the organization, which is to welcome new members and not having divisiveness regarding our committees.  
Clyde stated due to the feedback from the board, we will not have our association name be included in the amicus brief for the Bailey v. City of Broadview Heights court case.

Clyde mentioned that he and Angie Zeleznik are working on an indemnification clause for the organization.  More information to follow.

Clyde mentioned he would like to have the state association establish a scholarship fund much like the Judy Penn Memorial Fund that was established by the central association.  We discussed current usage of the Judy Penn Fund, how we would raise money for the new fund (such as an auction of items at the fall conference), and who would be on the committee to manage the fund.  Kathy Kaluger motioned to have a raffle at the fall meeting to establish the scholarship with a second from Marcia Soos.  The motion passed.   Clyde will mention at the business meeting to see if we have volunteers, and the formation of a committee needs to be discussed.  
Janice mentioned the domain name for our website came up for renewal.  She renewed for two years at a cost of $21.90.  The domain name will now expire on April 4, 2012.

Marcia Soos motioned to adjourn the meeting with a second from Bobbi Frysinger.  

The meeting was adjourned at 8:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Janice Speicher

Secretary 

